
book, Bylaws and Annual 

Meeting Proceedings books 

were distributed at the Christ-

mas Luncheon.  I extend my 

thanks to Kathy Robinson and 

Kay Fleming for all their hard 

work on production of the 

book.  And, to Carrie Cook and 

the Gregath Company for pro-

ducing the books for $2.11 

each, which is quite a savings 

for the chapter.  It is our hope 

that this book will be helpful to 

each and every member.  

Merry Christmas to you and 

yours!  It is with hope and 

exuberance that we all march 

forward into a wonderful and 

Happy New Year!  

Yes, you certainly are      

Daughters Making a Differ-

ence!  

 

Fredrea   

Daughters Making a Difference ! 

Ladies, this phrase epitomizes 

you!  Itôs a pleasure to share my 

pride in you for the fantastic 

Annual Meeting and Chartering, 

which took place in late August.  

Many of you joined me for the 

trip to Richmond, Virginia, to 

represent the Chapter, as did 

researchers and prospective 

members.  What a wonderful 

time we all had at both ñeventsò 

in our chapterôs life! 

During our eight month life in 

Baxter Springs, you have 

worked together diligently to 

reach and surpass your goals.  

The establishment of both the 

Military Service Awards and 

Scholarship Funds speaks to 

your interest in serving others.  

You have done well!  

Sherry Rollins took the reins for 

the Annual Meeting and had her 

baptism by fire, since this was a 

first for her.  Thank you Sherry!  

From the Fun Run for Military 

Service to the  Chartering and 

on to Nancy Calhounôs beautiful 

singing voice, each of us    thor-

oughly enjoyed it.  I wish to 

thank those who contributed to 

the magazine page, in my 

honor, during that meeting.  

We kicked off our new year on 

September 1st and you have 

continued your strong for-

ward motion.  Letôs do our 

best to keep the momentum 

up.  There are several items 

in our near future that I 

hope you will be willing and 

able to take part in.  

During the General Conven-

tion our CWND received a 

cash award for chartering 

with so many members, as 

well as three others.  I am 

proud to announce that in 

our category, we won 

awards for Best   Yearbook, 

Best Scrapbook and Best 

Benevolent Activities Re-

port.  We are, indeed, 

Daughters Making a Differ-

ence.  Job well done, ladies!  

Although the weather was 

frightful, our Christmas 

Luncheon was wonderful.  

We brought our Christmas 

ornaments stuffed with 

$160.00 of scholarship con-

tributions, ate wonderful 

food and heard about the 

Confederate connection to 

Miss Scarlettôs.  Iôm sure we 

all appreciate Barbara 

Huttonôs arranging yet an-

other wonderful visit to the 

tea room.  

With 2015 on the horizon, 

the combined Chapter Year-
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Follow the Yellow 
Brick Road!!!  Itôs an honor to report that Fredrea Cook, Cowskin Prairie Chapter President, has accepted an 

appointment from the President General to serve on the ñCorrect Use of the Confederate Flagò 

Committee.  Thank you Fredrea for your willingness to represent our chapter in UDC Spirit. 
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I am dismayed to learn that my discussion with Amy Howard regarding our 

duplicate UDC Magazines problem has not been resolved.  I talked at length 

with her at General Convention.  She promised to correct the mistakes.  The 

new subscriptions should begin with the January 2015 issue.  It is still 

several months behind schedule.  All we can do is be patient and report the 

errors to Amy Howard or perhaps Mrs. Wetzal.  

The Chaplains Corner by Betty Kemp 

Merry Christmas and a 
Happy New Year to all 
our Cowskin Prairie  
family.   
 

I ask Godôs Blessings on 
us personally and as a 
Chapter.  Our successful 
1st Year is indicative 
that we are on the right 
road and within Godôs 
Plan.  

I have sent a sympathy 
card to Carol Savage on 
the death of her Father.  
I send a ñThinking of 
Youò card to Jacquie 

Cartmell.  
 
I have been at my 
Brother Charlie's in 
Joplin since Thanksgiv-
ing I hope to go home 
briefly December 15.  I 

came down with Flu and 
other ailments and 
couldnôt go home.  I am 
feeling better and 
stronger now.  

 
Please let me know of 
joys as well as sorrows 
within our Chapter, so 
that we can be brought 
closer together.  
 

There are so many ways we can build the College Scholarship Fund and it 

doesnôt have to be a large amount of money.  I have several suggestions of 
how we could do it.  It could be a few dollars, such as giving $5.00 ñJust Be-
causeò or donating any dollar amount for an anniversary, birthday, gradua-
tion or a memorial in lieu of flowers for the death of a loved one.  So, what-

ever you can think of, it can be sent in to the Scholarship Fund.  Iôm looking 
forward to seeing all the different ways we can do this and I canôt wait to be 
able to start sending scholarships to students again.  
 
Happy Holidays.  
 
Dana J. Hutton  

2nd Vice President  

The Scholarship Fund by Dana Hutton  - 2nd Vice President 

 

UDC Magazine Coordinator by Betty Kemp 
Subscribe Today !  



Book Review by Nancy Calhoun - Southern Literature and Poetry 
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ñThe Widow of the Southò by Robert Hicks 

 
Fiction combines with fact in ñThe Widow of the Southò by Robert Hicks.  Using the 

Battle of Franklin and the facts involving the McGavock family and their home called 
Carnton near Franklin, Tennessee, Hicks presents the horrendous battle and the 

lives that became 3entwined in it and its aftermath.  
 

Located in close proximity to the slaughter that was the Battle of Franklin, the 
McGavock family found its home changed into the location of one of the Confeder-

ate hospitals in the area.  At one time, four dead generals lay upon their porch.  
Amputated limbs piled up outside the bedroom where operations were performed.  

Dead were also placed in piles and wounded no only filled the home, they were in 
every available building and upon the bare ground in the winter cold.  

 
After the war, the man who owned some of the land where the battle was fought 

and where many of the casualties were buried announced plans to plow the field 

and turn it once more into crop land.  In response, the McGavocks devoted two 
acres of their land as burial places for 1,500 fallen soldiers who were disinterred 

and moved to the familyôs property.  Carrie McGavock devoted the rest of her life to 
caring for the private cemetery.  Carrieôs careful notes on those buried there pro-

vided answers for many of the soldierôs families who sought to know their fate. 
 

The largest private Confederate cemetery is maintained today by the McGavock 
Confederate Cemetery Corporation.  It is now owned by Franklin UDC Chapter 14.  

The 150th anniversary of the Battle of Franklin was marked November 30, 2014.  
 

Never put anything above the printed UDC 
Insignia whether its programs, newsletters , 

yearbooks, names, stationary, etc.  
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Historian & Genealogist  
 

Professional Workshop  
 

Tuesday, March 3, 2015  
Grove Community Center  

Grove, Oklahoma  
9:00 am -  3:00 pm  

 

Speakers  
 

Tara Damron, Assistant Curator  

American Indian Collections -  Oklahoma History Center  

 
William D. Welge, Director  

American Indian Culture and Preservation -  OHC  

 
Previously, this chapter hosted a Professional Historianôs 
event featuring these two speakers at Indigo Sky.  
Though this workshop is geared for professionals, it can 
be attended by all.  No special training or pre - requisites 
are required:  Disaster Preparedness will provide the 

fundaments of how to develop and implement a plan 
that will aid one in recovering valuable data, documents 
and artifacts should the unthinkable happen.  
 

For More informationand questions, visit:  
http://tinyurl.com/osb4qy8  

 
Reservations  

 
$50.00 postmarked by January 2, 2015  

$60.00 postmarked by February  20, 2015  
 

Mail to Host at  
Cowskin Prairie -  UDC -  CWND  



                 Reminders 
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¶ The next quarterly business meeting  

will take place Saturday, March 21, 

2015, at the Oklahoma History 

Center, Oklahoma City, rather than 

in Baxter Springs, Kansas. 

  

A reception honoring our own  

Mary Jeanne Hansen, Honorary President 

of General will follow at OHC.  It will be 

held from 1:00 pm to 3:00 pm  The event 

is in partnership with the Friends of     

Research of OHS.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Everyone Please Plan to Attend!! 

Charleen Samuels  

Recorder of Military Service Awards - Patriotic Activities 

I seem to have stayed rather busy in the past three months and thatôs good.  In September, I 
designed and made caps and aprons for the servers at the Choctaw Center in McAlester where the 
seniors eat each Wednesday.  I also attended a genealogy workshop here in McAlester.  
 

Also in September, I entered 22 items in four categories at the county fair and won 17 ribbons.  
They were afghans, crewel embroidered pictures, pictures done in oil plus pictures done in pastel.  
I won first place (Blue Ribbons) in each category.  On October 7th, I made a trip to the Talihina 
Veteranôs Center and delivered 40 lap robes, 40 pair of white socks, a number of toilet articles, 
tooth paste, tooth brushes, individual coffee packages and 45 decks of playing cards.  The smaller 
items were donated by our Chapter.  
 

On October 23rd, I along with a friend attended a bar -b-cue for the veterans in Talihina.  The 
weather was just a little cool but the sun was out which made for a good day.  The bar -b-cue was 
served outside under a pavilion with tables set up outside.  The view of the mountains was beauti-
ful and breathtaking.  Some veterans got around on their own while others used canes, crutches 
and wheelchairs.  Some of them had to have assistance but they were there to enjoy the food.  
 

On October 25th, I spent from 8 am until 2 pm with a group working on ñMake A Difference Dayò 
here in McAlester.  I oversaw the coupons and with many helpers, we cut out and counted 7,000 
coupons.  With the help of members of our chapter and the community here, I am moving toward 
reaching the 2 million mark.  
 
I hit the front page again of our local newspaper which this time is asking for items for the veter-
ans at Talihina.  Beside the story, the reporter wrote another article personally alluding to my 

story and put it deeper in the paper.  
 
I had 50 Christmas cards here but bough 180 more which I plan to take to Haileyville where my 
youngest gr -granddaughter is in the third grade.  I will ask the teacher to let the children write 

notes and sign their names on them.  By the time you read this, I hope to have picked up the 
cards and taken them to the veterans in Talihina plus Christmas articles.  
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Annual Meeting at the 

Cooper House in  

Baxter Springs, KS.   

 

Photo by Barney Larken  

Richmond 

1st Place Yearbook 2014 General Convention  

Annual Meeting 
Cowskin Prairie # 2702 had itõs first Annual 

Meeting on August 15 - 16, 2014 in Baxter 

Springs, Kansas with Sherry Rollins as the 

Annual Meeting Chairman.  Charleen 

Samuels, and Betty Kemp were members on 

the Committee. 

After checking into our rooms at the Holiday 

Inn Express in Miami, Oklahoma, some of the 

members from our chapter participated in a 

fun run to various casinos.  All winnings were 

donated to our Scholarship fund.  

Afterwards, we enjoyed a BBQ dinner and 

later had our first workshop .   

The following morning we jumped in our cars 

and headed to Baxter Springs, to register for 

our Annual Meeting and tour the Baxter 

Springs Heritage Center. 

Our next stop was the Cooper House where 

our Annual Meeting and Charter Luncheon was 

held.   

After the Introduction of our Chapter Presi-

dent, Fredrea Cook, she unveiled our Chapter 

Charter.  Phillis Abbot, owner of the Cooper 

House gave us a brief History and let us tour 

the home. 

Our Luncheon was fried chicken, mashed pota-

toes, gravy, southern fried okra, with roll and 

desert.    

After our meeting, we journey back to our 

hotel for an informal dinner .  

What a great first Annual Meeting! 

Let me be the first to say that I never dreamed of winning 1st place at General Convention 

for our Cowskin Prairie Chapter Yearbook.  It truly was a surprise and honor.   

I personally want to thank our Chapter President, Fredrea Cook for being my second pair 

of eyes and offering so many valuable suggestions. 

What a great accomplishment for our new Chapter.   

I donõt think those ladies at General will forget us anytime soon. 

 

chapter who could.  We 

brought home Awards for Best 

Yearbook, Best Scrapbook and 

Best Benevolent Activities 

Report.  We also won an 

award for chartering with so 

many members.  

Yes, we had some delays and 

mishaps but we had a wonder-

ful time and wouldnõt trade 

one moment. 

 

 

Our bus trip to Richmond, 

Virginia was certainly a memo-

rable one.  Yes, we really did 

have Santa driving us and what 

a good job he did of taking 

care of us.   

We certainly are the little 

Award  

Winning  

Yearbook  
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The chapter has been invited to 

take part in two special educational 

programs at our home in Baxter 

Springs.  So, if you are interested, 

please mark your calendars and let 

our President know. 

Both weeks of historical events are 

held at the Museum and reach hun-

dreds, if not thousands, of children 

from the tri-state area.  Night in 

the Museum is presented for mid-

dle school children and some high 

school classes during the last week 

of April.  The Living History pres-

entations are geared towards K-6 

grades and take place during the 

first week of May. 

Are you interested in taking part?  

There will be a need for costumed 

presenters of all kinds, including 

American Indian, Civil War, and 

various other historical areas.  Also 

needed are ladies to guide the 

classes through the museum and 

grounds.   

Then, of course, food, drink and 

refreshments will need to be pre-

pared and served.  As you can see, 

there are many ways we might take 

part, educate these children and 

have a wonderful time volunteering.   

Chapter President Fredrea Cook is holding our First Place Scrapbook put 

together by our Scrapbook Chairman Joyce Gibson and her sister Jean 

Bohannan.  Joyce sends her thanks and appreciation to all members for their 

contributions to this award winning scrap book. 

Daughters, any time you have something that you have done or been       

involved in for the United Daughters of the Confederacy, please send that 

information to Joyce so she can build our next award winning scrapbook for 

2015.  Donõt wait until the last minute!! 

anticipation of the Fall of Richmond 

in 1865. 

When it was rebuilt in 1866, a few 

feet were added to make the bridge  

2,862 feet in length. 

Itõs south side has been used for 

rock climbing since the 1980õs.  

Today the concrete and granite 

pilings of the bridge can still be seen 

just 

up-

stream 

of the Manchester Bride.   

It was rebuilt a third time as a truss. 

Carrie Cook is standing on a sedge-

way in front of the old Richmond 

and Petersburg Railroad Bridge 

which carried the Richmond and 

Petersburg Railroad over the James 

River in Richmond, Virginia. 

The bridge was a pine plank bridge, 

2,844 feet in length and originally 

built in 1838.  It was destroyed by 

the Confederate States Army in 

Richmond and Petersburg Railroad 

1st Place Winning Scrapbook 2014 General Convention 

Night in the Museum & Education Week  

Baxter Springs Heritage Center Museum -  Baxter Springs, Kansas  

Photograph of Fredra Cook, Carrie Cook and Kathy Robinson 


